E-FILED Monday, 29 March, 2021 06:43:28 PM

> Clerk, U.S. District Court, ILCD 101 West Washington Street Room 214 Monticello, Illinois 61856 Phone (217) 762-2574 Fax (217) 762-7509







Piatt County State's Attorney

January 5, 2021

Ronald Langacker, Esq. 210 N. Broadway Ave. Urbana, IL 61801

Re: Mike Holmes, Piatt County EMA Director

Dear Mr. Langacker:

As you know, Mike Holmes is currently on FMLA leave from his position as director of EMA in Piatt County. As we discussed last week, Mr. Holmes' leave time under FMLA will end on January 26, 2021. As of January 26, 2021, he will have used all of his twelve weeks allowed under FMLA.

Since Mr. Holmes is currently not available to act as the EMA director, the Piatt County Board has named Sheriff David Hunt as interim EMA director. Sheriff Hunt will be acting as EMA director while Mr. Holmes is not able to do so. Sheriff Hunt does not have access to Mr. Holmes' e-mail, voicemail, or any other means through which other people or agencies may be attempting to contact the Piatt County EMA. Could you please have Mr. Holmes forward any correspondence related to his EMA duties to Sheriff Hunt while he is out on leave? As I'm sure you are aware, many issues relating to EMA duties are time sensitive. The Piatt County Board would greatly appreciate Mr. Holmes' assistance in making sure that messages get through to the interim EMA director and any e-mails, letters, or messages relating to Piatt County EMA business are forwarded to Sheriff Hunt so that he can address them as soon as possible. Sheriff Hunt's e-mail address is d.hunt@sheriff.piattcounty.org. His telephone number is 762-5761. Please feel free to contact him or me if you have any questions.

There have been many changes in Piatt County recently. I know I speak for the County Board when I say that we are looking forward to a productive future. The EMA director serves a very important role in the county, and we are hopeful that we can discuss with Mr. Holmes how best to work together for the benefit of the county very soon.

Sincerely,

Sarah N. Perry State's Attorney

cc: Ray Spencer, Piatt County Board Chairman David Hunt, Piatt County Sheriff